
   

 

 

 

 

 

September 22, 2023 

 

Kenosha Police Department officers responded to the 5500 block of 23rd Ave. at around 10:30pm for a 
report of a shooting.  Officers located a 19-year-old Kenosha resident with multiple gunshot wounds.  
The victim was transported to a local hospital and is in stable condition.  Evidence was recovered on 
scene and the investigation is very active.   There are no suspects in custody at this time. 

Anyone with information regarding this shooting is asked to contact the Kenosha Police 
Department Detective Bureau at 262-605-5203 or the Kenosha Area Crime Stoppers at 262-
656-7333.  This case is active and ongoing, there are no further details at this time. 

***************************************UPDATE*************************************** 

September 22, 2023     

At about 1:30pm on today’s date, Officers of the Kenosha Police Department responded to a residence 
in the 4200 blk. of 8th Ave. after receiving information that a suspect in the above shooting was at this 
location. The suspect is a 19-year-old male and Kenosha resident. He was observed at the location but 
refused to surrender by barricading himself in the residence. This incident was in very close proximity to 
an area middle school. The Kenosha Police Department was immediately in contact with Kenosha 
Unified Staff and the school went into lock down as a precaution. The Kenosha Police Special Weapons 
and Tactics (SWAT) team responded to the scene while our trained negotiators made phone contact 
with the suspect. The negotiator was in contact with him for over an hour and was receiving limited 
cooperation. In order to maintain containment of the suspect who was now outside the residence and 
not following officer’s commands, a less lethal foam (sponge) was deployed striking the suspect in the 
thigh and allowing officers to take him into custody. The suspect was treated on scene by medical staff 
and transported to a local hospital as a precaution.  

This remains an open and active investigation, there are no further details at this time.  
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